
 

 

 
Fire Station 108 Big Cottonwood Canyon     Date: January 14, 2019 

                 Time: 7:00 p.m 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 ACCT Training – Saturday, January 19 – 8:30 am – 3 pm. County Complex 
    

EMERGENCY PROVIDERS 

 UPD     Lee Arnold 

 UFA     Dusty Dern 

 

SPECIAL ORDER 

 Canyon Corridor Plans   John Thomas (UDOT) and CWC Staff 

 Wilderness Brochures   Luke Golden, Save Our Canyons 

 

MINUTES   November 12, 2018  -  No meeting in December 
 

BUSINESS     

 BCCA Officer Elections (President, 2 Vice-Presidents, Secretary, Treasurer, ACCT Representative) 

 Brighton Institute Budget        

 Town of Brighton         

 Resort News     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda Big Cottonwood Community Council 

BCCA FINANCIALS 

January 2019 
 

INCOME 
Salt Lake County $1,967.00 
Dues        769.00 
TOTAL INCOME  $2,736.00 
 
EXPENSES 
Newsletter Printing $   613.06 
Newsletter Postage      456.37 
4th of July Food       470.00 
Annual Party Food      300.00 
Marathon Food       324.00 
Table Rental-4th of July      876.74 
Emergency Prepare      405.00 
Business License        20.00 
Dues-ACCT-U Neighbors        30.00 
TOTAL EXPENSES  $3,495.11 
 

Checking  $2,971.52 
Savings              $33,563.04 

 

 

Brighton 

Institute 

Meeting 
 

DATE:     Mon, January 14, 2019 

TIME:     6-7 pm 

PLACE:  Fire Station 108  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Canyon Service 

Numbers 
 

 

Sheriff Dispatch  801-743-7000 

SLCo 24-Hr Contact 385-468-6101 

Sanitation/Trash  385-468-6325 

Watershed  801-483-6884 

Forest Service  801-236-3400 

USFS Fire Reporting   801-908-1900 

Sewer District   435-714-0494 

Road Conditions          511 

Report Power Outage  877-548-3768 

CenturyLink Outage 385-414-2077 

Trees on Power Lines 888-221-7070 

Public Lands Information   801-466-6411 

Avalanche Control Info 801-975-4838 

Avalanche Hotline 888-999-4049 

Flood Control  385-468-6600 

UPD Graffiti Hotline 385-468-9769 

Zoning Enforcement 385-468-6700 

Bear Sightings  801-491-5678 

Poison Control  800-222-1222 

Tow Truck Paul Nell 801-403-6186 

Tow Truck Dan Knopp 801-244-0366 
 

 
 

To Register for Reverse 911 
  • Go to www.vecc9-1-1.com 
  • Choose VOIP on the menu  
  • Click Create a New User 
  • Fill in the Add User boxes 
  • Click Add 
  • Type your email and cell number  
  • Check box at bottom of page to 

http://www.vecc9-1-1.com/


Big Cottonwood Community Council     Minutes 
Big Cottonwood Canyon Fire Station 108       November 12, 2018 
Presiding: Barbara Cameron        Call to Order: 7 pm 
 
MEMBERS.  Jeff Bossard, Don Despain, Doug Fry, Randy Doyle, Kirk Nichols, Jeanette Sawaya, Scotty John, Doug Tharp, Kim 
Mayhew, Carolyn Keigley, Barbara Cameron, Bryan Luftglass, Karin Peterson, Brooke Derr, LaNette Phillips, Tom Loken, Doug Tharp, 
Bart Reuling,  
 
GUESTS.  Lee Arnold, Cliff Burningham, Dan Knopp, Chad Jones, Adrienne Aldous, Jim Keener, Bob Evans, Rick Graham, Leise 
Brunhart, Ulrich Brunhart, Bob Cameron, Laura Bossard, Jolene Despain, Nichole Simms, Ralph Becker, Lindsey Neilsen, John 
Knoblock, Kelly Lether, Virginia Baird, Robert Baird, Clive Romney 
 
MINUTES  The Minutes of the October 8, 2018 meeting were approved as submitted. 
 
BCCA ELECTION RESULTS. Silver Fork: Barbara Cameron, Tom Loken, Laynee Jones, Jenna Malone. Mt. Haven: Chris Pond. Forest 
Glen A:  Jeanette Sawaya. Mill D North Fork: Doug Tharp. Don Despain served as election Judge.  
 
UPD- Lee Arnold was welcomed back after recovering from a heart attack. He reminded everyone about snow restrictions in the 
canyon and chain up laws. Canyon Alerts will be posted on Facebook and twitter, please check for the most up to date 
announcements. UDOT is trying to get funds to hire a designated person to check vehicles for four-wheel drive and snow 
tires/chains before they enter the canyon.  Lee reminded us that only one snow plow is available to work when it is snowing.  
The roundabout at Brighton is working out nicely and small traffic adjustments are still being made.  
 
UFA - Cliff Burningham reported that Dusty Dern was away with Fires in California.  Eleven crews were dispatched. Everyone is 
remembering Matt Burchett and sending well wishes to the teams working. We are thankful to the all teams and appreciate the 
experience they are bringing back to Utah. Cliff reminded everyone that most house fires are caused by cooking.  Grease fires are 
the leading cause. Heating elements cause 19% of the deaths caused by fire. When turning your clock back also remember to check 
your batteries in your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide alarms.  
Barbara thanked all the crews for their work on Chipper Days.  A bid to complete chipper work in Cardiff came in at $1000. BCCA was 
asked to contribute $500 to share the cost with Utah Forests Fire and State Lands.  A motion was made and 2

nd
 to provide the funds.  

Motion passed. Barbara thanked Riley Pilgrim and the wildland crew.   
 
CWC UPDATE-Ralph Becker addressed questions the BCCA members composed for the CWC. An updated proposal can be found on 
the CWC website for the most up to date information.  Updates reflect comments and proposals they have received from the public. 
Mr. Becker addressed many of the questions concerning transportation, land exchanges, land management, budget, trail 
maintenance, and canyon restrooms.  The town of Brighton can submit an application for membership once we become a town. 
Please check the website cwc.utah.gov for more up to date information.  
 
SALT LAKE COUNTY. Rick Graham congratulated the community on the vote to become a town and offered SLC’s continued support. 
The County Clerk will be working with the town of Brighton as we move forward in becoming a town. Ben McAdams is currently 
working on the 2019 budget that will be adopted by Dec. 11, 2018. Brighton is a part of the MSC general fund for UFA and UPD.  
 
ACCT - Doug Fry reported the ACCT had two meeting since our last BCCA Meeting.   
November 12th Meeting- Wasatch Canyons General Plan was discussed. The Plan has 5 main sections: Land Use, Environment, 
Recreation, Transportation and Economy. Tolls in the canyons were discussed and Jake is investigation how the toll revenues might 
be dispersed.  
Pam Roberts from the Wasatch Front Waste and Recycling Department announced a recent satisfaction survey form 6,300 WFWRD 
customer 79.91% support continued recycling.  She encourages all customers to learn and observe best practices for clean recyclable 
materials. Barbara reminded everyone “When in doubt- throw it out.”  
Clint Mecham, Battalion Chief, UFA, reported although there are fewer structures now than in 1980, the fires are deadlier because 
of higher percentage of petroleum-based materials. A home fire doubles in size every 40 seconds, which allow about four minutes to 
get our safely.  
November 8th Meeting-Salt Lake County has identified 22,000 immigrants in the County who are eligible for Citizenship. Every 
County citizen counted in the Census is worth $1,000 per year in Federal Funds returned to the County.  The 2020 census will be 
done online. 
UPD - Jason Marzuran, Chief of Police announced the formally combined Department, Magna and Kearns have now been split into 
two independent Departments, each with a new Chief Of Police. Canyon graffiti has recently increased ad is rapidly becoming a 



problem. Funding to address the issue has been received and a new prevention program will start in the spring one the snow cover 
is melted. Stronger penalties for offenders may include some jail time, clean-up of their graffiti and fines.  
  
Brighton Town Update Carolyn Kiegley and Scotty Jones will set up a website where minutes of meetings will be posted.  The 
timeline will also be posted on the website. We will have to elect a Mayor and four council members. Those interested in running for 
office must file by Dec. 21. Barbara encouraged everyone to get involved. Possible committees are being formed. Meeting notes for 
Nov. 11, 2018 were distributed to the council.  
 
Resort News 
Solitude- Kim Mayhew reminded everyone to be responsible when reporting news to the press. She ask that people be accurate and 
speak only with facts.  Solitude works hard to deliver the highest quality of service and conduct business with the highest care for Big 
Cottonwood Canyon and its patrons. Solitude is hiring for the season and will open on Dec. 1. 
Brighton- Randy Doyle reported they will be opening on Thursday and encouraged everyone to stay off the mountain until they 
open.  The resort is concerned for everyone's safety, please do not enter the area until they officially open.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 

 


